
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Jones 
 
Re:  Report and recommendations from the Lincolnshire Police and 
Crime Panel on the Police and Crime Commissioner for Lincolnshire’s 
Annual Report 2021–22 
 
On behalf of the Lincolnshire Police and Crime Panel I would like to thank you 
and your colleagues (Joanne Davison – Director of Strategy and Operations and 
Julie Flint - Chief Finance Officer) for your attendance at the Panel’s meeting on 
18th November 2022 to present and discuss your Annual Report for 2021-22.  
 
As required by section 28 (4) of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 
2011, I write to report on the Panel’s response to the Annual Report.  As is 
customary practice, a copy of this letter will be published on the Panel’s website.  
 
As you are aware, at each Panel meeting in 2021/22 the Panel received a Police 
and Crime Plan (the Plan) progress report.  It undertook thorough, robust and 
supporting reviews of these reports to ensure that the ambitions within your Plan 
were being proactively delivered. Details of these reports and reviews are 
available via the Panel’s website. 
 
In summary the Panel is satisfied that the Annual Report for 2021-22 reflects the 
progress and achievements that have been delivered against the 4 key principles 
contained in the Plan. 
 
At our recent meeting, the Panel focussed the majority of it’s questioning on 
your work and future delivery of the Plan. The Panel asked you questions 
relating to: 
 

 Links between environmental crime and access to recycling centres, and if 
shorter opening hours were significant;  

 Joint Diversionary Panel and continued support for the Out of Court 
Disposal Scrutiny Panel; 
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 Mutual Gain Initiative and the next steps; 
 Lincolnshire Independent Custody Visiting Scheme and resumption of face 

to face visiting; 
 Analysis on the rise of thefts of vehicles and the use of drones in rural 

areas by thieves targeting agricultural vehicles;  
 Custody visiting scheme; 
 Targets and league tables; 
 Clear up rates for burglary and grievous bodily harm;  
 Complaints against the Police;  
 Police Forces in special measures and the use of League Tables 

 
Further to this questioning the Panel requested the following information be 
provided to the Panel: 
 

1. Clear up rates relating to burglary, home burglary and grievous bodily 
harm when the appropriate data is available; 

2. Mutual Gain Initiative – Following a piece of work to detail specifics, an 
update in due course; 

3. Complaints against the Police - the number of complaints upheld.   
 

 
We look forward to receiving a further progress report on delivery of the Police 
and Crime Plan 2021 – 2025 at our meeting on 3rd February 2023. 
  
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Christopher Cook - Chairman - Lincolnshire Police and Crime Panel. 
 


